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SESSION NO. 1 
 

Coeur d ’A lene Publ ic  Schools  &  Coeur d ’Alene Educat ion  Associat ion  

The negotiation teams for the CEA and District Administration met all day Thursday at 

the district office. The teams worked with Boise-based interest-based bargaining (IBB) 

trainers Blas Tellaria and Kathy Yamamoto, who are facilitating these sessions and 

helping to deepen everyone’s understanding of the use of these new techniques in our 

negotiations process. 

 

In the morning the teams reviewed the ground rules for negotiations. They then revised 

and unanimously approved a memorandum of understanding. The purpose of the MOU 

is to suspend some procedural language in the Master Articles for this year only to allow 

for the use of the IBB process. A copy of that agreement is attached. 

 

You’ll recall that in the previous meeting on April 10, the teams identified priority issues 

for negotiations. In addition to salaries and benefits, those issues are: 

 

1. Elementary teacher prep time 

2. Substitute teacher shortage  

3. Attracting and retaining classified employees  

4. Salary matrix placement  

 

 

SUBSTITUTE SHORTAGE 
 

On Thursday, the teams mutually agreed to take up the sub shortage as the first issue to 

discuss. The district experiences a shortage of substitutes almost every school day, even 

with measures to mitigate the need for subs. On a typical day, about 10 percent of the 

certificated staff is in need of subs for a variety of reasons: professional development, 

personal days, sick days, activities and trips, etc. The teams recognize the sub shortage 

is a major problem for the schools. 

 

The group spent much of the afternoon brainstorming over 30 ideas such as incentives 

and rewards that could be offered for subs, as well as incentives for teachers. 

 

The teams identified items related to the use of subs that require more research and data 

collection before the group can complete work on a strategy to address the shortage. A 

committee will compile and evaluate data and report back to the full group at the next 

meeting on May 10. 

 

Also on the agenda for the May 10 meeting: A finance committee report; designing a 

solution to the sub shortage; taking up the elementary prep time and the salary matrix 

placement issues. 

 

A third meeting has been scheduled for May 16. 
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Thursday, May 10 

9 am to 4 pm 

at the District Office 

 

Wednesday, May 16 

9 am to 4 pm 

at the District Office 

 

 

 

Both parties have agreed 

to use IBB trainer Blas 

Tellaria to facilitate these 

sessions. He will be 

there to deepen the 

parties’ understanding of 

the use of IBB 

techniques in the 

negotiations process. 

 

Q U E S T I O N S ?            

Contact Scott Maben at     

(208) 771-1110 or email 

smaben@cdaschools.org 

mailto:smaben@cdaschools.org
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